
     Trustees of the Trust Funds 

     April 11, 2023 

      Town Hall Annex Room 

 

Attendees:  Chair Barbara Lobdell, Rick Hawes (proposed alternate), Judy Cole, 

and Lara Crane, Head of Guidance, Kingswood Regional High School. Presenters: 

Amy Capone-Muccio of the Welfare Department and Brodie Deshaies of the 

Wolfeboro Library 

Excused absence: Blaine Kaiser, Kathryn Carpentier, Finance Director 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Barbara at 11:05. 

*Lara Crane from the KRHS Guidance Department paid her annual visit to discuss 

and decide on Scholarship Awards for senior and alumna applicants.  

It was decided that:  

 Maggie Shaw, an alumna, will receive $1200.00 from the Gary Parker Trust 

 Peyton Seigars will receive $500.00 from the Carolyn Parker Trust 

 Miriam Lambert will receive $500 from the Carolyn Parker Trust 

 Abigail Heald will receive $500.00 from the John Ballard Trust ($140.00) and 

the Carolyn Parker Trust ($360.00) 

 Skylar Hammes will receive $1000.00 from the John Ballard Trust 

 Ella Santulli will receive $500.00 from the John Ballard Trust 

 Hayley Cote will receive $500.00 from the John Ballard Trust 

 Catie Glegg will receive $500.00 from the John Ballard Trust   

Three Scholarships from 2022 have remained unclaimed despite reminders from 

Lara. If these remain unclaimed in the next 48 hours, $300.00 will be added to the 

Heald, Glegg, and Santulli Scholarships.  



*Barbara noted that the NHDOJ Charitable Trusts Unit has accepted our 2023 MS-

9 and MS-10 reports as submitted on 02/27/23. 

*The minutes of the March 7, 2023 were accepted by Barbara and Judy, Blaine 

was absent.  

*Barbara received a request from the Wolfeboro Cross Country Ski Association for 

assistance with site work for trail relocation and preparation work for 

snowmaking infrastructure. Jim Nupp, WCCSA representative, will be asked to 

attend our May meeting to discuss his request.  

*Amy Capone-Muccio, Welfare Department, requested help for a 71 year old 

gentleman with very limited resources who has a $4000.00 + water bill due to a 

unrealized leak. It was decided that his bill will be paid through the Geezer/Rich 

Fund. Amy will submit the invoice to the Trust.  

*Brodie Deshaies, new Treasurer of the Wolfeboro Library Board, presented to 

discuss the library trusts that the Trust holds for the library. Trusts held for the 

library: Greenleaf Clark (for books), Eliza Hansen (books), the Cate General Fund 

(annual interest only distribution), Wolfeboro Public Library – private fund, and 

the Wolfeboro Public Library – public fund (CRF).  

*Barbara and Judy signed vouchers for reimbursement for: Governor Wentworth 

Regional School District from the Woods Estate for the World Language Field Trips 

to Costa Rica and Quebec for $17,920.00; Scholarships for 10 students for 

$20,000.00. Also vouchers for 7 students from the Paul Quimby Trust for 

$7000.00. Blaine will sign the vouchers at a later date.  

*The next meeting will be on May 9th at 11:00 to which Jim Nupp will be invited. 

On June 13th Three Bearings will give their annual report.  

*The meeting was adjourned at 12:45 pm. 

Judy Cole  

Secretary  

  


